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720-810-7956 

Dstuke@gmail.com 

 

Vice President  

Holger Petersen 

414-239-7890 

holgerpetersen2e@gmail.com 

 

Secretary/Treasurer  

Dan Kleckner 

262 844-9944 

dkleckner@wi.rr.com 

 

Newsletter Editor  

Rob Dunn 

414 313-5668 

mtorcyclst@yahoo.com 
 

Upcoming Events  

Lodi Area RC Club  annual swap 

meet, May 20 : see http://

www.lodircclub.com/  for details  

March 14, 2018  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:30PM 
with 19 members and guests in 
attendance.  
 
Dale Stukel announced that to-
night would be his last night as 
president, as he is going to be tak-
ing care of his brother, who is in ill 
health.   
 
Show and Tell  
 
Chuck Hocking brought a Polaris.  
At three pillars, Chuck is in charge 
of the wood shop, where he man-
dates that anyone using the room 
keep the door open, in case they 
collapse, so they can be heard if 
they call for help.  Chuck demon-
strated this by having a minor 
stroke in the wood shop while he 
was working on the plane he 
brought tonight, and wound up 
twisting his leg and breaking his 
fibula.  Apart from some difficulty 
with his leg, he has made a mirac-

u lous recovery.  The plane is a Po-
laris chuck built to fly off grass (it 
is not watertight).  Chuck made a 
couple of scoops out of spoons to 
direct air over the ESC, which is 
nearly in the nose.  The motor is in 
the tail, so the model has very long 
motor leads.  Bob Lindeman has a 
similar model with the same lay-
out.  Chuck added 3 Browning .50 
cal machine guns under each 
wing.  The CG is right at the step 

which is slightly more than half-
way back the length of the plane 
from the nose.   
Jim Zahorik brought a combat 
wing with a downspout for a fuse-
lage.  Jim has lost interest in it, so 
it does not yet have a motor/
engine  
Jim also had a story about the ex-
po.  He was in the parking lot and 
met a flyer with a broken up ap-
prentice.  Jim bought the remains 
of the plane from him and set up 
an ARF(no receiver) foam Space-
walker for his granddaughter, who 
flies an extra.  She got it up in the 
air, and soon said òpapa, I donõt 
like it.. you cant do tricksó..  Jim 
was informed that while the stabi-
lization can be turned off, the pan-
ic button function will still work, 
so she can save the model if she 
gets in over her head.  
Patch Hansen brought a Eflight 
Brio 10, which he bought at a pre-
vious expo from a Rubicon mem-
ber.  After it sat on the shelf for a 
few years, he found the Eflite 10 

motor for 50% off at Hobbytown 
when it went out of business.  He 
flies on 450mah and 3 cells, and 
finds it great to fly, though it gets 
òa little twitchyó at slower speeds.   
Rikk Wolfs had a tell:  Patch visits 
Rikkõs barn frequently and com-
plains about the organization of 
his model archive.  One topic of 
particular note are some vintage 
pattern planes:  an MK Arrow 
(retracts, Rossi .60) and a similar 
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fiberglass fused model.  These are both 1980 
vintage models.  The full -width hinge material 
has deteriorated severely, and the models are 
coated with filth.  Patch recommended Rikk 
take these to a Chicago swap meet and sell 
them as is.  Rikk wiped them down a bit and did 
almost nothing else to prep them for the swap 
meet.  He got to the Fox Valley swap meet, and 
no sooner got them to his table and went out for 
another armload of stuff, and found 2 flyers 
hovering over the models when he returned.  
Rikk suggested $250 and they interested parties 
purchased them immediately.  Models he had 
spent time refitting, test flying, etc, sat without 
interest, but his minimal effort ancient pattern 
planes sold immediately.  The buyer is planning 
to fly them this summer.  
 
Jim Zahorik went to a swap in St Charles with 
an old Mach1 pattern model, which also sold 
immediately and for a very good price.   
 
Treasurer Report  
 
No bills have been paid yet this year, so the bal-
ance is $5,115.13, including dues and banquet 
money.  After the rent and banquet costs are 
paid, the balance will be more in line with our 
typical balance.  
 
Committees  
Association:  
Dennis G reports that at their last meeting, 
there were some changes made to the next expo.  
This year, the auction started at 0900, but next 
year it will start at 0800, and will be held on 
January 27th.  this year, the association made 
$1,826, up from around $800 last year.  This is 
the highest profit in 6 years, though attendance 
and table sales were both down.  Expenses were 
down enough from the new venue to more than 
make up the difference.  Most feedback on the 
new venue was positive.  The association is 
pushing MakerFaire, May 18 through may 20th.  
Jim Zahorik added that it was much easier to 
for sellers to get their models in, thanks to an 
array of double doors on the north side of the 
venue.  The venue also put out a big sign on 
highway 45, weeks before the auction, advertis-
ing it.  Jim had looked into Olympia and Coun-
try springs as Venues, but Olympia was more 
expensive, and changed ownership, cancelling 
all events.  The same happened at Country 
Springs:  It changed ownership and shut down 

for renovation.  Wash county. Will be adding ta-
bles to their stock so we wont have to look out-
side for table rental, driving costs for the venue 
down more.  For the $5 admission, $.50 goes to 
the county, and the remaining $4.50 goes to the 
Association.  Table rental fees all go to the Asso-
ciation.  This increased revenue should increase 
available funds for field improvement grants 
from the association.  For example, the Flying 
Electrons have added solar charging stations
(rather than run power to the field, which would 
have been more expensive), and received $500 
from the association to defray the costs of the 
improvement.   
There will be a collectors hobby swap meet, Sat-
urday April 14th.  This will be in Meca and is 
put on by the antique model engines club.   
 
New Business:   
 
Dan had done some thinking and realized that 
the current plan of only 140 feet, only uses one 
roll.  If we extended the runway west another 60 
feet, we would use the majority of the material.  
His suggestion is only to add length, keeping the 
width at 30 feet, and the distance form the flight 
line.  There was some discussion, and Tom 
Schweitzer motioned that we increase the run-
way to 200feet. The motion passed.  There was 
some further discussion about putting down 
140 first, but this would mean we would have a 
seam if we extended it later.   
 
Fun Fly  
 
Rick May will be running the fun fly again this 
year.  The date is set and the Boy Scouts are 
lined up to handle parking and concessions  
 
Banquet  
 
There are 48 paid tickets so far, including some 
from other clubs.  Tom S indicated planes could 
be brought in Friday or Saturday morning, then 
taken home Sunday.    
 
Mail membership.. if someone missed the dead-
lines, they can call Dan and pay him at the ban-
quet.   
 
Dan is selling his Futaba equipment as he is 
switching to Spektrum.   Dan still feels Futaba 
is a better quality product, but Spektrum is re-
ally outpacing them on features.   



 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 PM  

The field is open, but with a caveat:  Some of 
us started flying at the Lakeland field starting 
roughly 2 weeks ago. But, the seasonal Porta -
Potty will not be installed until about April 13. 
So please plan ahead for a possible contingen-
cy in the interim (tree cover towards new 
housing facing South has been utilized).   
 
2018 Joint Club Banquet a suc-
cess:  Although we experienced a high number 
of people traveling or on vacation that week-
end by our regular attendees this year, the 
event drew 49 participants. Although con-
cerned the morning of, we ended up having 
very good participation with the aircraft dis-
play contest. Kudos to Tom Schweizer and Pat 
Murphy for calling folks to remind them of 
signing up for the banquet.  
 
The AV program, a highlight every year, was 
again created by Chris Kraco, and it was very 
well received. Since Chris had to be out of 
town, Rikk Wolfs saved the day by putting on 
the show on behalf of Chris. Rikk had spinal 
surgery two days before the banquet, so Rikk's 
commitment was extraordinary!  
 
Lakeland, Rubicon and Pebble Creek each 
honored an individual for their respective club 
contributions. The recipient for Lakeland this 
year was Dennis Grossklaus. We also saw 

event participation by the Flying Electrons, 
which included their Secretary, Chris Milbau-
er.   
 
Lakeland's Web -site changes:  David Mohr 
recently switched our previous web -site to a 
new hosting service. Right now the new site 
only holds a fraction of what will eventually be 
displayed, including options. Switching over is 
both complicated and time consuming. The 
club appreciates the effort that David is ex-
pending on this project, and we will try to pro-
vide him with some level of additional assis-
tance in the near future.  
 
There will be float flying this sum-
mer:  Lakeland has had no organized float fly-
ing for many years. This is about to change. 
Preliminary plans have been made to float fly 
on Silver Lake. Instead of flying from the pub-
lic boat launch area (a very busy place), John 
Slatinsky has offered that we fly from his 
home's dock, also on Silver Lake. He has a 90 
foot dock, along with steps down to the water 
to place planes. We would also utilize his fish-
ing boat to retrieve any stranded/crashed 
planes. Also, it appears that there is plenty of 
parking by John's home. Current plans are for 
having 2 -3 float fly outings this summer.   

      Club Notes  
        
           Holger Petersen  



Chuck Hockingõs new Polaris 

Jim Zahorikõs Combat wing Jimõs reconditioned Spacewalker 

Pat Hansenõs Brio 

Chuck Hockingõs new Polaris 



Lakeland, Pebble Creek and RAF 2018 Banquet  

Thanks to Holger Petersen and Tom Schweitzer for  

photographing this yearõs event! 
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